
Principal News: 
 

In the SpotLight is a regular newsletter to brief parents, carers and the wider community on key school news 

and messages. 
 

General News  I hope you and your families are well and have enjoyed the two recent bank holidays. 
This is a busy time in school as we continue to support Year 11s preparing for their first formal public 
exam of the 2023 series which is Biology on Tuesday. I know pupils are working hard and are being 
supported in school to be the best they can be. I wish all our Year 11s the very best for their 
forthcoming exam period. In a few weeks time, Year 10 will be sitting their end of year mock 
examinations as well. Thank you to all parents of Year 10 who attended the parents’ evening this 
week. This was the first face to face parents evening for this year group and it was important to 
engage with parents and carers in person; it builds better relationships and allows for better collaboration. Attendance was about 
75%. I hope we can increase this with future planned Year 11 events next year. Attendance at parents’ evening with your son/
daughter is an important part of the home school agreement and allows staff and families to work together for the best of the 
student. If you were unable to attend, please don’t hesitate to contact Miss Taylor (Head of Year 10) for any information you may 
require. There will be another Year 10 data capture next half term.   
 

Rewards – Next half term looks to be an exciting one with many foreign and domestic residential trips planned as well as numerous 
rewards opportunities including a Year 9 and 10 best and most improved attendance trip as well as a return of the cash-in initiative. 
Keep an eye on Edulink for further details about this.  
 

Equipment—I referred to this a fortnight ago; however, too many pupils are still not bringing the correct equipment to school. Here 
is a list of the equipment all pupils need to have with them each day. Year 10s are running a daily pop up stationery shop for pupils 
to purchase essential forgotten items. Items are being sold at cost. Please make sure pupils bring to school a small amount of money 
if they need to purchase items. Thanks to the Year 10s who are giving up their time to facilitate this service.  

Uniform – standards of uniform are still not where I would like them to be. The link is here should you need to check what is and 
what is not allowed Uniform Policy . Hopefully you will have already received the link for our uniform survey which closes on Friday 
19th May. Here is the link again just in case Uniform Survey.  Thank you to those who have already provided your views. I want to 
use next half term to provide clarity around uniform and consequences for not wearing uniform so everyone is clear come 
September.  
 

Year 11 Examinations and attendance after May half term As you will already be aware, the last day that Year 11 must attend fully 
will be Friday 26th May 2023. After May half term they are only required to attend for their examinations. However, due to family 
circumstances and work commitments we are offering pupils the opportunity to be in school after May half term, if they need to be. 
Pupils will be able to attend their normal lessons with their normal staff to revise privately or receive any subject-specific revision 
that may need prior their exam. In order for this to work efficiently, we will need to know the dates that you will require your child to 
be in school with us after May half term. This will allow us to fully prepare for their attendance.  A link to a form has already been 
sent out but here it is again as a reminder—Year 11 Attendance after Half Term. Please complete the form to confirm your child's 
attendance by Friday 26th May 2023.  
 
Safeguarding Please find below a link to a video of an innovative cyber safety approach from the 
New Zealand government. It brings to life some of the dangers that our young people face in a 
realistic and humorous way—Cyber Safety Video—New Zealand . CEOP is the UK equivalent for 
cyber safety, run by the National Crime Agency, so please also take a look at this site too: CEOP 
Safety Centre  
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Pens (blue or black and red) Pencils H and HB Reading Book 

Pencil sharpener 300mm ruler Eraser 

Calculator (scientific for GCSE) Coloured pencils Fine felt tip pens 

Protractor Pair of compasses Highlighter pens 

https://www.tenburyhighormistonacademy.co.uk/your-tenbury/uniform/
https://forms.office.com/e/c64ARBGzv6
https://forms.office.com/e/Yxvj9PhNkM
https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=video&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj_m82z6O_-AhWHZsAKHYuXC0UQuAJ6BAgJEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.linkedin.com%2Fposts%2Fondrejvlcek_newzealand-cybersafety-activity-7059439887153856512-LhgB&usg=AOvVaw2sB
https://www.ceop.police.uk/Safety-Centre/
https://www.ceop.police.uk/Safety-Centre/



